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Key, Lori

From: Zachary Brown <
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 11:02 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Cc: Dad
Subject: Read at Meeting-Legacy permits, item #47

Board members and staff; 
 
My family owns oil rights in Ventura County. I understand the Board is considering a change in zoning 
that would result in a termination of oil production. 
 
Please do not do this. We are prepared to join in a lawsuit if you legislate away our income. This is an 
illegal posture.  
 
Between mounting debt, the need to maintain income for the state and treasury funds that could be 
spent in better places than a needless lawsuit, this does not seem to be a difficult choice. California is 
always had splendid records of safety and oil production has never been a threat to the environment 
thanks to these sensible regulations. 
 
But the rezoning is *not* a sensible regulation. 
 
Thank you for your attention and your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
-Zachary G.K. Brown 


